Town of Greenville Board of Selectmen Minutes – March 3, 2021

Call to Order at 3:33 p.m. This meeting was conducted in accordance with Governor Sununu's Emergency Order #12 pursuant to Executive Order 2020-04. Attending via conference call: Chairperson Carla Mary and Selectwoman Margaret Bickford. Present at Town Hall, 46 Main Street, Greenville, NH: Selectman Douglas Reardon, and Town Administrator Tara Sousa.

New Business:

Resignation

The Selectmen reviewed a letter of resignation from Fire Chief Gregg Eastman. Chairperson Mary questioned what Mr. Eastman's title would be remaining on the Fire Department. The Town Administrator noted that this was not a resignation from the elected position of Fire Ward, and that ranks in the department are determined within the Fire Department.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2nd by Selectman Reardon, to accept the resignation of Gregg Eastman from the position of Fire Chief effective March 1, 2021 at 3:00 p.m.

Motion carried by roll-call vote. C. Mary, yes; D. Reardon, yes; M. Bickford, yes.

Selectman Reardon reported that he had been contacted by former Chief Charles Buttrick, who expressed willingness to serve temporarily as Fire Chief.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2nd by Selectman Reardon, to appoint Charles Buttrick as Fire Chief on an interim basis.

Motion carried by roll-call vote. C. Mary, yes; D. Reardon, yes; M. Bickford, yes.

Motion by Chairperson Mary, 2nd by Selectman Reardon, to adjourn the meeting at 3:38 p.m. Motion carried by roll-call vote. C. Mary, yes; D. Reardon, yes; M. Bickford, yes.

Submitted by: Tara Sousa/Town Administrator

Approved by:

Carla C. Mary/Chairperson

Douglas A. Reardon/Selectman

Margaret Bickford/Selectwoman